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Principal’s Report—  

 For the past few years, 
we have been investing heavily 
in our technology 
infrastructure and devices at 

Walkerston SS.  Obviously this is a core area 
of learning for our children because being 
able to use digital technologies is a vital and 
rapidly changing tool for learning in schools, 
but also as tool for work in the wider world. 
Next year, we are likely to be completing our 
NAPLAN tests online, with the exception of 
the writing test for Year 3, which will still be 
done using pencil and paper. This week, we 
ran the tests with the children to ensure our 
readiness for delivering NAPLAN online next 
year.  The children were assigned random, 
invented names, and there are no results for 
the children recorded. Our intention was to 
deploy all our technology at the same time 
to push our infrastructure to the limit, 
getting children from Years 2-6 to sit the 
tests.  The process went off without a hitch, 
and the feedback from the children was that 
they enjoyed the experience. 

 Today, our school hosts the annual 
Walkerston Book Week parade.  I am very 
disappointed that I canΩt be there today, as I 
think itΩs a great way to encourage childrenΩs 
love of reading.  IΩm always impressed by the 
effort which goes into the costumes, not just 
for the children but the parents who attend 
also.  This is one of my favourite events in 
the school calendar, and big thanks to Sally 
Dhu from Mackay City Libraries for 
organising this!  The library will have a 
professional photographer on site to take 
photos of the parade.  As this is a public 
event, parents will need to speak to the 
photographer directly if they object to 
photos of their children being posted on the 

councilΩs website. 

 On MondayΩs assembly next week, we 
look forward to welcoming Senior Constable 
Ryan Mortimer who will take on the role of 
our school Adopt-a-Cop.  The Adopt-a-Cop 
program operates on a voluntary basis with 
police officers visiting primary schools to 
educate school children about the law and 
police duties. It was introduced to help 
foster a positive relationship between police 
and students. Topics discussed include 
personal safety, bullying and road safety.  I 
look forward to the enhancement of positive 
relationships between our school 
community and our local police. 

 On Tuesday, our P&C will be operating 
a Father’s Day Stall.  All classes will have the 
opportunity to attend, and to purchase gifts 
for dads.  If they forget to bring their money 
on the Tuesday, the stall will also be open on 
Friday morning to provide an additional 
opportunity.  

 DonΩt forget that tickets for the school 
musical, the Tale of Cy, are now on sale 
through the office.  The musical will be held 
on Friday, 06/09 and Saturday, 07/09, but 
tickets are selling fast, so make sure you 
donΩt miss out.  This is a fantastic 
opportunity for children to show of their 
learning, and I thank the staff and families 
who have leant their support to this 
endeavour. 

 Finally, I would like to welcome Mr 
Hurley back after his period of leave.  Mr 
Hurley will be back on Monday morning.  
Big thanks to Mrs Acutt who stepped into Mr 
HurleyΩs role, and Mrs Becke, who stepped 
up for Mrs Acutt.  They did a great job in 
their leadership roles, and I couldnΩt have 
asked for a better team! 

Our You Can Do It targets for weeks 7 and 8, Term 3:  

Uses equipment for its intended 
purpose. 

Respects all staff on duty by 
listening and following  instructions. 

Gabby Getalong says to: Gabby Getalong says to: 
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Cultural News 

Well done to all the students who performed at the school fair. 
You did a wonderful job.  

Musical; The tickets have now gone on sale for the school 
musical – The Tale of Cy. Our performances are on Friday 6th and 
Saturday 7th September starting at 7pm. The original time put in 
the newsletter was the crew time not show time. Sorry for any 
confusion 

Tickets are available at the office or on the night. Adults are $10, 
Students and Concession $5 and Family $25.   

Date Claimer: We have a few cultural events in term 4 and I 
would like to give you the heads up on the two. Our junior and 
Senior band will be competing in the Mackay Eisteddfod on 
Tuesday 15th October from 8am – 12.30pm at the MECC. Our 
recorder band will also be competing in the eisteddfod on 
Wednesday 16th October from 8am – 10am. These times are an 
approximation and a note will be out at the end of the term with 
more details.  

Thursday November 7 is Music Count Us In. This year we have 
registered along with over 3, 400 schools across Australia 
will come together to sing a song written by a student to 
celebrate music education, and how music encourages 
resilience in all of us.  

Mackay & Whitsunday Interschool Chess Competition 

On Monday 19th August we had a team compete at the 

Mackay & Whitsunday Interschool Chess Competition.  

Maddison Lote, Gabby North, Claire Murry and Maddison 

Burgess played in the Premier Division which consisted of the 

top 8 teams on the day. The girls played extremely well and 

finished the day in 6th 

position.  

The girls would like to 
thank the P&C for 
funding half of their 
entry fees for the 
competition.  

On 12/8/19, Year 3 A cheered and let balloons into the air as Mr 
Vassallo uploaded Sophie and HannahΩs final Scratch Project 
and Jordan and OliviaΩs final Scratch Project to the Queensland 
PremierΩs Coding Competition website. It was a time to 
celebrate. As a class, we have watched these two projects about 
Cyber Safety develop over the last 6 months. These 4 children 
have learnt so many skills digitally and personally. 3A would like 
to say a huge thank you to Mr Vassallo, as he has given up many 
hours each week for the last 6 months teaching the students 
SCRATCH skills and story boards, assisting with any trouble 
shooting, communicating with the teacher the next weekΩs 
focus, videoing the studentΩs entries and the submission of the 
two projects. These 2 projects were only possible thanks to Mr 
VassalloΩs invaluable time and expertise. Over the last 6 months, 
these 2 project entries have shown how important it is to work 
collaboratively together and if you want to succeed at anything 
you have to work hard by giving time and effort. 

The Year 3 teachers and the students would like to thank all 

families and school and community members who supported 

the Home Baking stall at the school fair. We appreciated 

your donations, the pre- packaging of goods, the setting up 

and the manning of the stall and of course the purchasing of 

the ΨyummyΩ home baking. 

Thank you, Mrs Scott and Mrs Gall.  

7 PM 
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Student of the Week Awards for Week 4 & Week 5 

/ƭŀǎǎ м! Carley HemleyðFor always being enthusiastic and persistent in your learning journey. Great work Carley! 

/ƭŀǎǎ м. Jakson WestðFor showing confidence in solving problems. 

  Akarshya RocheðFor showing fantastic sentence writing with capitals and fullstops. 

/ƭŀǎǎ н! Olivia BurdonðFor always being a quiet achiever. Well done Olivia! 

  Haylee DaniellsðFor always getting on well with others and for trying hard to complete set tasks! 

/ƭŀǎǎ о! Myffy WhittingtonðFor showing consideration towards her class mates on a daily basis. 

  Luka DouglasðFor finding the enjoyment in reading books and hence improving his skills. 

/ƭŀǎǎ о. Karana GartnerðFor working in a group situation investigating Maths problems using SCOPE. 

/ƭŀǎǎ оп/ Caleb RiceðPlacing more effort into all activities, especially information report writing. Keep it up, Caleb! 

  Eric AxiakðFor settling in well to a new class and showing progress in class activities. 

/ƭŀǎǎ п! Peter ZammitðFor displaying an excellent effort when writing his information report. 

/ƭŀǎǎ р! Autumn MatsenðFor always putting exceptional effort into everything she does. 

/ƭŀǎǎ рс/ Luke ScammellsðLuke showed great determination to work on his Maths problems and never gave up. 

/ƭŀǎǎ с! Naiya BensonðFor displaying wonderful writing in class. Keep it up! 

  Paige LarsenðFor displaying an excellent improvement with your writing. Keep it up! 

  Brendan McCowatðFor always listening well and trying his best. Well done Brendan! 

 

 

Musical Sponsors 

Thank you to our sponsors. Without your kind support we would not be able to put these opportunities forward.  

 

 

 

 

Platinum Musical Sponsors 

 

 

 

We would like to thank Les Craig Couriers, Elders Real

-estate, OsheaΩs Hotel Motel, Walkerston Bakery, 

Tandy Group, Macrosphere  and Matts Flying who 

have all pledged to donate for our school musical.   

Gold Musical Sponsors 
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